Mayor & Commissioners Workshop Meeting Minutes

January 10, 2018


The Mayor and Commissioners







of the Town of Elkton

MINUTES

January 10, 2018
A public meeting (workshop) of the Mayor and Commissioners of the Town of Elkton (“the Board”) was held on this date at 12:30 p.m. with the following persons present: Mayor Robert J. Alt; Commissioners Jean A. Broomell; Charles H. Givens, Sr.; Mary Jo Jablonski; and Earl M. Piner, Sr.; Town Administrator Lewis H. George, Jr.; Finance Director Steven H. Repole; Director of Planning Jeanne D. Minner; Administration Office Secretary L. Michelle Henson; and Town Attorney John P. Downs, Esquire. 

Mayor Alt called the workshop meeting to order at 12:30 p.m.

WILMAPCO Elkton Pedestrian Plan Update


Messrs. Jake Thompson and William Swiatek, representing the Wilmington Area Planning Council (WILMAPCO) introduced themselves to the Board. 


Mr. Thompson stated the purpose of their appearance was to provide an update regarding the Elkton Pedestrian Plan. He provided a Power Point Presentation outlining the Pedestrian Plan. A copy of the presentation was placed in the record of the minutes. 


Mr. Thompson stated that he and representatives from WILMAPCO will hold a Pedestrian Plan Open House on January 17, 2018 from 5:50 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. at Town Hall.


Discussion ensued regarding a survey conducted by WILMAPCO, the data from which was used to determine citizen needs and perceptions regarding Elkton’s walkability. 

Mayor Alt thanked the WILMAPCO representatives for the presentation.


Commissioner Givens, referring to the survey, questioned if WILMAPCO conducted the survey with a predetermined goal of a specific number of respondents. Mr. Thompson answered in the negative, stating they had hoped for at least 100 respondents but did not have a specific number.

Commissioner Piner suggested sending the survey to area churches.


Commissioner Broomell stated she heard a Public Service Announcement on the radio regarding the plan, and questioned if WILMAPCO utilized other means for advertising the plan. Mr. Thompson answered in the affirmative.

Hearing no additional business to come before the Board, Mayor Alt adjourned the meeting at 12:53 p.m.

L. Michelle Henson

Administration Office Secretary

A VIDEO RECORDING OF THIS MEETING RETAINED AT THE ADMINISTRATION OFFICE
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